

UNC Workgroup 0756S Minutes
Changes to Offtake Profile Notice Submission Requirements
Thursday 01 April 2021
via Microsoft Teams

Attendees		
Rebecca Hailes (Chair)	(RHa)	Joint Office
Helen Bennett (Secretary)	(HB)	Joint Office
Adam Bates	(AB)	South Hook Gas
Alex Nield	(AN)	Storengy
Andrew Pearce	(AP)	BP
Anna Shrigley	(ASh)	Eni Trading & Shipping
Anna Stankiewicz	(ASt)	National Grid
Ashley Adams	(AA)	National Grid
Chris Wright	(CW)	Exxon Mobil
Daniel Hisgett	(DHi)	National Grid
Debra Hawkin	(DHa)	TPA Solutions
Francesca Bell	(FB)	Oil & Gas UK (<i>from 11am</i>)
Hannah Reddy	(HR)	Corella on behalf of Xoserve
Jeff Chandler	(JCh)	SSE
Jennifer Randall	(JR)	National Grid
John Costa	(JCo)	EDF Energy
Lauren Jauss	(LJa)	RWE
Laurie Heyworth	(LH)	Cornwall Insight
Max Lambert	(ML)	Ofgem
Nick Wye	(NW)	Waters Wye Associates
Phil Hobbins	(PH)	National Grid (<i>from 11am</i>)
Richard Fairholme	(RF)	Uniper
Ritchard Hewitt	(RHe)	Hewitt Home and Energy Solutions
Samuel Dunn	(SD)	Interconnector
Shiv Singh	(SS)	Cadent
Terry Burke	(TB)	Equinor

Copies of all papers are available at: www.gasgovernance.co.uk/0756/010421

The Workgroup Report is due to be presented at the UNC Modification Panel by 20 May 2021.

1.0 Introduction and Status Review

1.1. Approval of Minutes (04 March 2021)

The minutes from the 04 March 2021 meeting were approved.

1.2. Approval of Late Papers Discussion

RH advised the amended modification was received on 30 March which gave it a late status, Workgroup agreed to accept it.

1.3. Review of Outstanding Actions

Action 0301: RHa will raise with IGT UNC that TPD Section J paragraph 4.5.3 will change as a result of this modification being implemented.

Update: RHa confirmed she has emailed the IGT UNC representative to inform them that UNC TPD Section J paragraph 4.5.3 will change as a result of this modification being implemented which could mean there is an IGT impact. No response has been received as yet. **Closed**

2.0 Amended Modification

Daniel Hisgett (DHi) was invited to update Workgroup with the amendments made to the modification and highlighted the following:

Legal Text

The Legal Text and the commentary has been added to Section 9 of the modification. DHi highlighted that the Legal Text has been updated to make it clear that this modification excludes GDNs, there is no impact on them and the only change is to TPD J paragraph 4.5.3 where notifications to National Grid can be expressed in MW; MCM; GWh or any other such units of rate.

Workgroup had no questions.

3.0 Development of Workgroup Report

RHa confirmed that the Workgroup Report is due to be presented to the 20 May 2021 UNC Panel meeting. As part of the consideration and development of the Workgroup Report, the following areas were discussed:

Relevant Objectives

Workgroup considered the Relevant Objectives and Updates were made to the Workgroup Report.

Several Workgroup members clarified this modification would not apply to them; therefore, this modification would have no impact to them.

Ritchard Hewitt (RHe) noted that whereas there is no detrimental impact of the modification, it will enable Users to provide different unit rates if they wish to.

Cross Code impacts

RHa confirmed she has emailed the IGT UNC representative to inform them that UNC TPD Section J paragraph 4.5.3 will change as a result of this modification being implemented which could mean there is an IGT impact. No response has been received as yet.

DHi confirmed there are no European impacts; no Consumer impact and there is no cost implication.

4.0 Next Steps

Workgroup agreed the Workgroup Report is ready for early submission to the April UNC Panel with the recommendation that it is issued for consultation.

RHa advised she will update the Legal Text section, check the Workgroup Report through for any spelling mistakes and submit it for consideration at UNC Panel on 15 April 2021.

DHi confirmed he will submit the amended modification.

5.0 Any Other Business

None.

6.0 Diary Planning

Further details of planned meetings are available at: www.gasgovernance.co.uk/events-calendar/month

Workgroup meetings will take place as follows:

Time / Date	Venue	Workgroup Programme
No further meetings planned.		

Action Table (as at 01 April 2021)

Action Ref	Meeting Date	Minute Ref	Action	Owner	Status Update
0301	04/03/21	1.0	RHa will raise with IGT UNC that TPD Section J paragraph 4.5.3 will change as a result of this modification being implemented. Completed – no response yet	Joint Office (RHa)	Closed